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DPS Advisory Board Meeting Minutes 
Wednesday, April 3, 2024 

 
Meeting called to order at 12:09p by Vice President Kathleen Shields Anderson 
 
Member Ben Evans thanks Chief Gary Williams and Lieutenant Mike Dougherty for meeting with community members 
“where they are” and always being professional and courteous. 
 
Annual Review of Complaints Against Police (CAP): 

 

• 6 total complaints against police filed in CY 2023 

o 4 complaints filed for rudeness, 1 for unprofessional conduct, 1 for use of force 

▪ 4 not sustained 

▪ 1 sustained 

▪ 1 exonerated 

▪ 0 unfounded 

• No significant trend in new officers v. senior officers receiving a complaint filing against them 

• In CY2023, UPPD responded to 53,000 calls for service 

Crime totals for CY2023: 
 

• 204 Vehicle Stops 

o Majority were red light violations 

• 342 Motor Vehicle Accidents 

o 77% warnings issues 

o 50 citations issued 

• 240 Pedestrian investigations 

o 37 individuals were stopped more than once 

o 9 students were stopped 

DPS is working on perfecting quality assurance surveys which community members can use to give feedback on 

interactions with UPPD officers to gather the most accurate data 

 
Meeting adjourned at 1:03p by Vice President Kathleen Shields Anderson 
 
 


